Shaikh Hamad bin ‘Issa Al Khalifa 

Office of His Majesty the King 

P.O. Box 555 

Rifa’a Palace 
al-Manama, 
Bahreïn 

………..., ……………….  2017
Your Majesty,

I wish to convey to you my deep concern regarding the growing repression of human rights defenders and other people who are critical of the Government of Bahrain.
I wish to draw your attention, in particular, to the case of Nabeel Rajab, who was sentenced on 10 July to two years’ imprisonment for peacefully expressing his views and who faces the prospect of a further prison sentence in a second trial, also for having spoken out against human rights violations. Similarly, the detention of Ebtisam al Saegh for her research work and statements about the repressive action taken in the village of Duraz is totally contrary to your country’s international commitments as regards upholding human rights and freedom of expression. Moreover, the conditions under which these two persons have been questioned and detained are tantamount to torture and thus violate international standards, in particular the Convention against Torture, to which Bahrain became a party in 1998.
I therefore urge you :

–
to authorise peaceful Bahraini citizens to express their views, to protect human rights defenders and to release all prisoners of opinion;

–
to drop all charges against Nabeel Rajab and release him immediately and unconditionally, given that he is a prisoner of opinion, who has been detained solely for having peacefully exercised his right to freedom of expression;

– 
to ensure that an independent investigation is conducted without delay into the allegations of torture and ill-treatment, including the sexual violence to which Ebtisam al Saegh is reported to have been subjected, and to bring those responsible to justice in fair trials;

– 
immediately to put an end to the use of torture and ill-treatment against detainees, in particular human rights defenders and other people who are critical of the authorities.

Yours respectfully,
Name:
Address:

Signature

